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ICTS ANNUAL REPORT 2002
(See attachment : ETC 2002.doc”)

Other articles and documents of interest :
1. Susceptibility of Electronic Systems To Atmospheric Neutrons : from Test to

Technology     by Jean-Luc Leray & Fabrice Auzanneau, CEA, France  
(See attachment : “SEXTANT2_ICTS_V3.rtf” – Concerns modern electronics) 

2.      DSB Spectrum Report, Office of the Under Secretary of Defense for Acquisition
& Technology, Washington, DC, U.S.A.
(See attachment : “DSB Spectrum Report.pdf  ”   (NB : 575 Ko))     

3.      Preparations for WRC’03 (World Radiocommunication Conference), Geneva
Fredrick R. Wentland, Acting Associate Administrator, Office of Spectrum
Management, U.S.A.
(See attachment : “1584.pdf”) 

4.      Visit of Lt. Gen. Reydellet to Edwards Air Force Base, 12 September 2002
Letter to Major Coursault, French Embassy, Washington, DC, U.S.A.

“ It was a pleasure to listen to Lt. Gen. Reydellet speak to the local chapter of the International Test and
Evaluation Association here at Edwards AFB on Thursday, 12 Sept. His talk was very interesting and well
received by the attendees. 
After his talk, I discussed the issues of Telemetry Spectrum Encroachment and the International
Consortium for Telemetry Spectrum with yourself and the General. Attached please find a brochure on
this consortium and its efforts to defend our existing assignments and secure additional spectrum for
international telemetry spectrum. The support of the DCE and the French representatives to the World
Radio Council on telemetry spectrum agenda items is greatly desired. Today the International
Telecommunications Union is debating several topic which effect our telemetry resources. We would be
happy to provide you and the General's staff a briefing on these agenda items and background on the on-
going debates. Please allow the ICTS to be of service to the DCE in this endeavor. I thank you for your
time and support and look forward to working together on the vital international issue of spectrum
encroachment ”
Tim Chalfant, Vice Chair, ICTS 
Instrumentation Technology Development 412th Test Wing/ENTI Air Force Flight Test Center, USA
tim.chalfant@edwards.af.mil

“Letters to the Editor”
“I have just been informed that, contrary to what I wrote in :my paper “Frequency Band Sharing”
which appeared courtesy of the IEEE in Newsletter (#5 – dated 14 May), the next World
Radiocommunication Conference 2003 (WRC’03) will not be held in Caracas, but in Geneva”. 

Jean Isnard    jisnard-isti@club-internet.fr
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Updated Newsletter Schedule for 2002 : see attachment “ ICTS NL Schedule”

IMPORTANT : NEWSLETTER CONTRIBUTIONS
When you think the information you are sending us is likely to be transmitted by the Newsletter to those

involved in ICTS Region I activities, please automatically give us your permission to publish where possible
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